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evaluating settlement prospects, and 
recommending the termination or con-
tinuation of the settlement negotia-
tions. 

(c) Termination of settlement negotia-
tions. Settlement negotiations shall 
terminate upon the order of the pre-
siding ALJ issued after consultation 
with the settlement judge. The conduct 
of settlement negotiations shall not 
unduly delay the commencement of the 
hearing. 

[61 FR 52218, Oct. 4, 1996, as amended at 73 FR 
13723, Mar. 13, 2008] 

§ 180.450 Resolution of charge or no-
tice of proposed adverse action. 

At any time before a final decision is 
issued, the parties may submit to the 
ALJ an agreement resolving the charge 
or notice of proposed adverse action. A 
charge under the Fair Housing Act can 
only be resolved with the agreement of 
the aggrieved person on whose behalf 
the charge was issued. If the agreement 
is in the public interest, the ALJ shall 
accept it by issuing an initial decision 
and consent order based on the agree-
ment. 

Subpart E—Discovery 
§ 180.500 Discovery. 

(a) In general. This subpart governs 
discovery in aid of administrative pro-
ceedings under this part. Discovery in 
Fair Housing Act matters shall be com-
pleted 15 days before the date sched-
uled for hearing or at such time as the 
ALJ shall direct. Discovery in non-Fair 
Housing Act matters shall be com-
pleted as the ALJ directs. 

(b) Scope. The parties are encouraged 
to engage in voluntary discovery proce-
dures. Discovery shall be conducted as 
expeditiously and inexpensively as pos-
sible, consistent with the needs of all 
parties to obtain relevant evidence. 
Unless otherwise ordered by the ALJ, 
the parties may obtain discovery re-
garding any matter, not privileged, 
that is relevant to the subject matter 
involved in the proceeding, including 
the existence, description, nature, cus-
tody, condition, and location of docu-
ments or persons having knowledge of 
any discoverable matter. It is not 
grounds for objection that information 
sought will be inadmissible if the infor-

mation appears reasonably calculated 
to lead to the discovery of admissible 
evidence. 

(c) Methods. Parties may obtain dis-
covery by one or more of the following 
methods: 

(1) Deposition upon oral examination 
or written questions. 

(2) Written interrogatories. 
(3) Requests for the production of 

documents or other evidence for in-
spection and other purposes. 

(4) Requests for admissions. 
(5) Upon motion of a party, the pre-

siding ALJ may issue an order requir-
ing a physical or mental examination 
of a party or of a person in the custody 
or under the legal control of a party. 

(d) Frequency and sequence. Unless 
otherwise ordered by the ALJ or re-
stricted by this subpart, the frequency 
or sequence of these methods is not 
limited. 

(e) Non-intervening aggrieved person. 
For purposes of obtaining discovery 
from a non-intervening aggrieved per-
son, the term party as used in this sub-
part includes the aggrieved person. 

§ 180.505 Supplementation of re-
sponses. 

A party is under a duty, in a timely 
fashion, to: 

(a) Supplement a response with re-
spect to any question directly ad-
dressed to: 

(1) The identity and location of per-
sons having knowledge of discoverable 
matters; and 

(2) The identity of each person ex-
pected to be called as an expert wit-
ness, the subject matter on which the 
expert witness is expected to testify, 
and the substance of the testimony. 

(b) Amend a response if the party 
later obtains information upon the 
basis of which: 

(1) The party knows the response was 
incorrect when made, or 

(2) The party knows the response, 
though correct when made, is no longer 
true, and the circumstances are such 
that a failure to amend the response is, 
in substance, a knowing concealment. 

(c) Supplement other responses, as 
imposed by order of the ALJ or by 
agreement of the parties. 
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